
Senate Judiciary Committee 
United State Senate 
Washington, DC 20510 

Dear Committee Members: 

The legislation addressing sanctuary cities and Kate’s law are of paramount interest to 
me because I am a widow of a law enforcement officer killed by an illegal immigrant 
previously deported several times for other felonious acts.  This issue has directly 
affected my life and the lives of my children.  

I am primarily concerned about violent illegal immigrants being allowed to return to our 
country with little consequence.  Every single day, law officers are forced to release 
criminal aliens who pose a threat to community safety—in violation of  current laws that 
require deportation. Additionally ICE released back onto the streets 76,000 convicted 
criminal aliens in the last few years. Currently there are over 150,000 criminal aliens at 
large in the United States who have criminal  convictions and were formally and lawfully 
ordered to be deported. The Administration’s tolerance of sanctuary cities has also 
resulted in more arrested aliens being released by local law agencies. And, more than 
120 of the criminal aliens who’ve been ordered  deported in the last few years were 
released by ICE have now been charged with additional homicide offenses. The man 
that killed my husband, Deputy Danny Oliver, was deported several times for various 
felonies. However, due to the lack of  coordination between law enforcement agencies, 
his killer was allowed back into this country.  

I have read reports of various positions on these matters, and I realize that not all fully 
support the changes. Therefore, I asking for only one thing. I do not want your 
sympathy, I want change so others will not have to endure the grief we have in our lives 
every day.  

Thank you for your consideration of my viewpoint on this matter. I believe it is an 
important issue, and would like to see the legislation passed to ensure felons are not 
allowed to continue to commit serious felonies such as homicide. 

Sincerely, 

Susan T. Oliver 

Susan T. Oliver 
Widow of Deputy  
Danny P. Oliver 
 


